New Prospect’s First Grade Made “Waves” 

in the Panther Pete Science Lab!

[image: image1.wmf]New Prospect first graders visited the Panther Pete Science Lab on November 1st & 2nd.  Students came to the lab for some hands-on experiments in the study of “Light & Sound”.   During the lab, the students rotated through four centers to learn more about the properties of sound waves, identifying pitch and sounds, and sources of light and shadows.

The purpose of this one hour visit was to explore some key concepts about sound and light that your students are studying in their current science unit.   

“Seeing” Sound:  When anything makes a sound, it vibrates or shakes rapidly.  This makes the air around it vibrate too.  Air vibrations are called “sound waves”.  They spread through the air, and when they reach your ear, they vibrate membranes in your ear that your brain translates into a sound.  In this activity, students made sound waves using pans and wooden spoons, and watched how that sound wave vibration made rice on top of a tight drum ‘bounce.’  They also used tuning forks to make sound ‘waves’ in a dish of water!
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Identifying Pitch:  In this center, students explored two different kinds of objects that create a sound when they are either struck or when wind blows across them.  Students learned that some of the objects made high pitched tones while others made lower pitched tones. Listening carefully, they identified which pitches were low and which were high and discussed the reasons why.  
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What’s That Sound?  In this two-part activity, students discussed their sense of hearing. Even when we aren’t aware of it, our brain is receiving sound wave information and interpreting those sounds all day and night.  Since before you were born, your brain began hearing and identifying different sounds in your world, so that even if you can’t see what is making the sound, you know what exactly what it is.  
Students explored their sense of hearing by identifying different sounds on a CD.  Then they explored the idea that the size, length and width of an object all help determine the pitch of sound it will make.  Using a guitar and playing different strings, students discussed how changes in the strings changes the sound the guitar makes.

Making Shadows:   Unlike sound which travels in waves, light travels in straight lines.  A light ray will travel forever until it runs into an object and is reflected.  That is how we see.  But what happens on the other side of that object?  A shadow is created!  A shadow is formed when an object blocks the light shining into it.  In this center, students practiced making their own shadows using a source of light and light paper.  They also explored how a shadow changes depending on how close or far it is from the light source!
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A big thank you to all the parents who volunteered their time to assist our students this week!  In addition to our lab coordinator, every lab requires at least four parents as science lab volunteers.  It is only through their time and dedication that our students get to experience exciting science in action!  

A very special thanks to our First Grade Lab Coordinator, Piyali Cole!  Piyali ‘pitched’ some amazing activities at our first graders and we appreciate all of her hard work!  

